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pound of owned daily TP treatment capac-
ity 3.6 times higher than Woodmoor’s. See 
Table 1 on page 6.

Monument’s position, as stated at 
numerous previous JUC meetings, is that 
each district should pay the same percent-
age of the cost of this expansion for creat-
ing new influent TP constituent treatment 
capacity as the amount of currently owned 
treatment capacity for treating hydraulic 
flows and removing biosolid wastes in 
accordance with the Tri-Lakes Facility’s 
Joint Use of Facilities Agreement (JUA) 
rules for treatment constituent expansions: 
Woodmoor–64.28 percent, Monument–
19.79 percent, and Palmer Lake–15.93 
percent. 

Monument also states that each dis-
trict should own this same percentage of 
the new 264 ppd of chemical total phos-
phorus treatment capacity that is being 
created with new equipment in accordance 
with the Tri-Lakes JUA rules for treatment 
constituent expansions and that district 
reimbursements from the $1 million state 
nutrient design and construction grant 
should also be divided by these same per-
centages. Table 2 on page 6 summarizes 
these amounts. 

Palmer Lake had previously agreed to 
pay a third of the TP expansion construc-
tion costs. 

Construction management 
contract referred to attorneys

The board unanimously approved a motion 
to authorize board Chairman Ed DeLaney 
to sign the $252,000 Tetra Tech construc-
tion management contract after it had been 
approved by the district’s lawsuit attorney, 
Steve Mulliken. 

Financial reports
Total disbursements since March 18 were 

$67,317 and total deposits were $57,774. 
Total cash on hand as of March 19 was 
$785,149, including $245,095 in the First 
National Bank Capital Preservation Fund 
account, $406,040 in the ColoTrust Capi-
tal Preservation Fund account, $35,037 in 
the Integrity Series-2013 Loan account, 
$98,876 in the Integrity Bank Operating 
account, and $100 in petty cash. Rental 
income deposited year-to-date was $3,200. 
Conference room rental deposited year-to-
date was $700. One tap fee of $6,600 had 
been received since March 18, bringing the 
total for 2015 up to $23,500. 

The two payments that District Man-
ager Mike Wicklund noted in the April 15 
cash summary were: Wicklund noted in 
the April 18 cash summary were:
• $590.00 to Gaddis, Kin, Herd, P.C. for 

legal services
• $14,565.25 to Mulliken Weiner Berg 

& Jolivet P.C. for legal services
At 11:20 a.m. the board went into execu-
tive session under C.R.S. 24-6-402(4)(a) 
to discuss matters concerning the pur-
chase, acquisition, lease, transfer, or sale 
of any property interest, as well as C.R.S. 
24-6-402(4)(e) for determining positions 
relative to matters that may be subject to 
negotiations, developing strategy for ne-
gotiations, and instructing negotiators; and 
C.R.S. 24-6-402(4)(g) for consideration of 
any documents protected by the mandatory 
nondisclosure provisions of the “Public 
Records Act.” 

The board came out of executive ses-
sion at 11:55 a.m. 

In other matters, Wicklund noted that 
there had been a couple of requests to view 
the district’s vacant suites in response to 
the “For Rent” signs posted in the suites’ 
front windows. He said he had a showing 
for Suites D & E scheduled with the own-

ers of a potential textile store at 1:30 p.m., 
after this board meeting adjourned. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:57 
a.m. 

**********
The next meeting will be held at 10 a.m. 
on May 21 at the at the district confer-

ence room, 130 Second St. Meetings are 
normally held on the third Thursday of the 
month. Information for these meetings is 
available at 481-4886.

Jim Kendrick can be reached at 
jimkendrick@ocn.me.


